Austinburg Township
June 15,2020

The regular meeting of the Austinburg Township Board of Trustees opened at
7:30 pm. Residents in attendance included Mike Kovacic, Sarah Frank, Ginny Seifert,
Cliff Skaggs and John Beninato.

The meeting opened with bid packages being opened for the Dadeyville Road and
alternate Township Hall parking lot paving. There were four bids received. Res. 80-20
John moved to accept Koski bid for paving Dadeyville Road for $1 50,931.00 pending
verification from the Prosecutor and the Engineers Office, Jerry seconded. The roll;
Burke, aye. Dutton, aye. Kusar, aye. The Trustees voted only on the base bid for
Dadeyville Road. The alternate bid for the Township Townhall was not accepted.

Res. 81-20 John moved to accept the minutes as written, Byron seconded. The
roll; Burke, aye. Dutton, aye. Kusar, aye.

Res. 82-20 John moved to pay the bills, Jerry seconded. The roll; Burke, aye.
Dutton, aye. Kusar, aye.

Bills paid were $30,982.49 and Receipts were $1,173.75.

In terms of correspondence we received notice that if we want to receive CARES
Act money from the government there are guidelines we need to follow. We were also
notified of Tony Long passing away June 3. I will be meeting with an OTRMA rep on
July 2 to go over our insurance. There were 2 messages from residents inquiring about
culvert piping.

Zoning Inspector John Beninato issued 2 permits. John received a message from
the owners of the old Mr. C’s restaurant. They arc working on cleaning up the area plus
getting the sign removed. The sign at Clay St Inn is also in the process of getting the
large billboard moved. John reported he may be having knee surgery in July.

Jerry reported that Bunn is ready to go on the piping project on Forman. Byron
reported on NAD. Byron also reported that North Pelton Road is starting to show wear
and tear from the detour traffic. ODOT mowed the brush down on 307. Byron reported
there is a dead tree hanging over State Route 307 by Heath’s residence. John was going
to contact Canter’s Landscape in regards to issues with our mowing service this year.
John spoke with Marcy Hejduk about Austinburg Country Days and the feeling is to go
ahead with Austinburg Country Days. Res. 83-20 John moved to pay for 2 portable
restrooms for Austinburg Country Days, Byron seconded. The roll: Burke, aye. Dutton,
aye. Kusar, aye. Res. 84-20 John moved to pay for a 20 yard dumpster for Austinburg
Country Days, Byron seconded. The roll; Burke, aye. Dutton, aye. Kusar, aye.

Resident Cliff Skaggs inquired about the road right away on Maple St. and Route
45 in regards to a stop sign in his yard. The resident also mentioned the poor mowing job
that is getting done in the Township Park.

Res. 85-20 John moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:59 pm, Byron seconded. The
Roll; Burke, aye. Dutton, aye. Kusar, aye.

A
Kanda O’Dell, Fiscal Officer

GtV Bk
Gerald Burke, Board Vice Chairman_—+"






